
Commercial Vehicle Enforcement


NORTHEAST SECTOR: 


Details:


• 11/08 Lyndonville Rest Area, I 91 S. Four Inspectors and an Investigator screened 148 vehicles. 
Seventeen inspections were completed. Twenty-six vehicle (four out of service) and one driver 
violations were discovered.


Notables:


• 11/06 Waterville, Vt Rte 109. An Inspector conducted a portable weigh on a CMV. The CMV was 
found to be 12,400 lbs overweight. A ticket was issued to the company. 


• 11/07 Wells River, Us Rte 302. An Inspector conducted a traffic stop on a loaded dump truck 
operating with their tag axle in the upright position. The CMV was found to be 11,400 lbs 
overweight. The operator was advised to utilize their axle to conform with their permit. 


• 11/07 Wells River, US Rte 302. An Inspector placed a CMV out of service for defective required 
lamps.




• 11/08 Lyndonville detail. An Inspector conducted an inspection on a CMV and placed it out of 

service for an adjustable axle locking pin not being engaged.

• 11/08 Lyndonville detail. An Inspector placed a trailer out of service for a cracked frame member 

adversely affecting another component- axle #4.


NORTHWEST SECTOR: 

 
Details:  


• 11/7 Colchester Weigh Station, I 89 North, 4 Inspectors screened 368 vehicles. 17 inspections 
were completed which resulted in 15 vehicle violations and 3 driver violations. Two vehicles and 
two drivers were placed out of service. 




• 11/9 Ira Rest Area, US Rte. 4 West, 2 Inspectors screened 86 vehicles. 8 inspections were 
completed which resulted in 8 vehicle violations and three driver violations. One driver was 
placed out of service.


Notables:


• 11/7 Cpl. inspected an interstate box truck at the Colchester detail. The driver was ticketed and 
placed out of service for possession of marijuana and no logs. The driver was told he was not 
able to drive a commercial motor vehicle until the morning of 11/8. 


 


• 11/7 Insp. conducted a portable weigh of a log truck at the Colchster detail. The vehicle was 
found to be 5,300 lbs overweight. A ticket was issued for being over the road limit.







• 11/7 While NW inspectors began closing the Colchester detail, an out of service box truck driver 
drove away. The driver was located at his delivery in Grand Isle. The driver was inspected again, 
ticketed, and placed out of service for violating the previous out of service order. The vehicle 
was towed. 





• 11/7 Cpl. inspected an intrastate truck at the Colchester detail. The vehicle was placed out of 
service for load securement violations. The driver was placed out of service as his CDL had been 
downgraded to a Class D license.







SOUTH SECTOR


Details: 


•	 11/7, Bridgewater RT 4. Four inspectors screened 48 vehicles resulting in 10 inspections. There 
were 5 vehicle violations (1 out of service).


•	 11/9, Guilford NB I-91. Four inspectors screened 230 vehicles and completed 6 inspections 
resulting in 6 driver violations (1 out of service) and 7 vehicle violations (1 out of service). 1 
portable weigh was conducted. 


 


Notables:

• 11/7, Inspector discovered the technical name and packing group were missing from a shipping 

paper during a hazmat inspection on RT 4 in Bridgewater.  




• 11/9, at the Guilford Detail, Inspector performed an inspection on a 4-axle log truck. The truck 
had no VT overweight permit and had an actual weight of 84,200. The carrier’s USDOT number 
was inactive (out of service) and the operator self-certified as excepted interstate but did not 
qualify for the exceptions and was placed out of service for no medical card. 



